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Prohibited Yard Parking Ordinance – Application Approved – Signs Posted
Houston City Council has passed an ordinance to prohibit the parking of vehicles on any surface that is not improved in the front or side yards of certain single-family residential properties in the city to address concerns of public interest, namely:

1. Diminution of property values in single-family residential areas where the parking of vehicles in specified areas of residential properties in the city is prevalent; 

2. The degradation of the aesthetic appearance of single-family residential areas where the parking of vehicles in the front or side yards of residential properties of such is a significant or common practice; and

3. Damage to underground infrastructure caused by the weight of vehicles parked over such infrastructure, resulting in loss of water and other conditions contrary to the public interest.

This serves as official notification that the Springwoods Civic Associate Board has filed an application with the City of Houston Planning and Development Department for the establishment of yard parking restrictions for our neighborhood. Our residential neighborhood is bordered on the north by Tiger Trail from Shadowdale to Gessner, on the east by Gessner from Tiger Trail to Neuens (including the businesses on Gessner), on the south by Neuens to Nocturne and Metronome (including Mallard) west to Shadowdale, and on the west side by Shadowdale from Metronome to Tiger Trail. 
Once established, violating the Prohibited Yard Parking Requirement Area will be a misdemeanor and violators will receive a fine not to exceed $150 a day. 
Protest to the establishment of the Prohibited Yard Parking Requirement Area can be filed with the City of Houston. A written protest must be received by the City of Houston, Planning and Development Department, Neighborhood Services Division within twenty (20) days of the notification letter from the City of Houston. Our application has been processed and our signs were posted on January 22nd, 2010. The protest deadline has been extended to February 11th, 2010. For information, contact the Houston Planning and Development Department at (713) 837-7880. 
Spring Branch Management District Update
Various projects are underway by the SBMD which will improve our community:  street signs, the Westview esplanade project, paver work at Blalock and later at Bingle intersections on Long Point, mowing, trash & bandit sign pick-up, graffiti abatement plus the continued Precinct One Constable coverage.  Some highlights of their work in 2009 include:
 

    *    Graffiti abatement at 875 business and 893 public properties
    *    Pick up of 4,979 bandit signs
    *    Mowing work on 213 acres
    *    100 % conviction rate on mobile vendors by city inspector
    *    4247 traffic citations written
    *    132 felony arrests
    *    105, 731 total constable activities in Spring Branch Management District
 For more information about the great work of this commercial property owners supported organization, view www.sbmd.org
 
Association Membership

The Springwoods Civic Association collects annual dues of $12.00 per household. No organization can function without proper funding. These dues go to neighborhood events, beautification, neighborhood entry and meeting signs, phone directories, newsletters, vehicle stickers and deed restriction handouts. If you would like to have more input into what goes on in our neighborhood, we invite you to attend the Civic Association General Meetings, which are normally held every other month at the Fair Haven Methodist Church, near the corner of Long Point and Gessner. Refreshments are served at 7:00 PM and the regular meeting begins at 7:30 PM. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Membership / Dues

Please print your information as you would want it to appear in the Neighborhood directory.

Date: __________________


Name: ____________________________________________________


Address: __________________________________________________


Telephone: ________________________________________________


Email Address: _____________________________________________


Provide your directory information to Luis Garcia 281-658-2685 or Fax to 713-973-9538


Check the Committee to which you are willing to give some of your time

Crime Watch
_____

Membership
_____ 
Telephone
_____



Beautification
_____

Directory
_____
Hospitality
_____


Flags

_____

Newsletter
_____
Nominating
_____



Welcome
_____

Deed Restrictions _____
Please return this form to your Membership Representative with your check for $12.00 or send it to our treasurer, Garth Heitshusen, 1935 Triway Lane, Houston, TX 77043. Be sure to pickup your vehicle stickers!!


Please make checks payable to “SCA” or “Springwoods Civic Association”. 

Neighborhood Christmas Decoration Contest Winner Announced
The Springwoods Civic Association sponsored a contest for the best decorated home in the neighborhood during the recent holidays. The winning home received a $50 Visa gift card. The final judging by the Board members was held on Sunday, December 20th, 2009 and the winner was the home of Lillian Webster at 10221 Moorberry Lane. 

Congratulations Lillian!!
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-------------------------------------------------------------------------------

City of Houston ZIP Code 77043
	SUPER NEIGHBORHOODS

	
	

	Spring Branch West
	Westbranch

	Memorial
	Spring Branch North


	ELECTED OFFICIALS

	COUNCIL MEMBER
	District A - Brenda Stardig , At-Large Council Members 

	HARRIS COUNTY
	Precinct 3 - Steve Radack , Precinct 4 - Jerry Eversole 

	TEXAS HOUSE
	District 138 - Dwayne Bohac 

	TEXAS SENATE
	District 7 - Dan Patrick , District 15 - John Whitmire 

	U.S. HOUSE
	District 7 - John Culberson 


	FACILITY/WEBSITE
	DEPT.
	ADDRESS
	PHONE

	Nob Hill Park 
	 Parks
	 10300 Timber Oak
	 

	Agnes Moffit Park Swimming Pool 
	 Parks
	 10645 Hammerly
	 713.468.5666

	Agnes Moffit Park Disc Golf Course 
	 Parks
	 10645 Hammerly
	 713.468.5666

	Citizen Assistance Office 
	 CAO
	 170 Heights Blvd.
	 713.803.1062

	Citizen Assistance Office 
	 CAO
	 6400 High Star
	 713.778.6504

	Garbage, Tree / Junk Waste, Recycling 
	 SolidWaste
	 
	 311

	Tree Waste Pickup Pilot Program 
	 SolidWaste
	 
	 311

	Brittmoore Reconstruction 
	 Construction
	 .
	 .


Springwoods High School Police
Officer Bern Collum
713-365-4475 x3129
Call 311 - 
Call the service helpline for assistance with non-emergencies. 
It is very important to the City of Houston that we have a complete and accurate count for the 2010 Census. We lose an estimated $1,700 per person per year for everyone not counted. Please be on the lookout for the Census form when it arrives in March, fill it out immediately and mail it back immediately. Please ask your friends and neighbors to do the same. Thank you in advance for your participation.

Annise D. Parker

Mayor of Houston
The 2010 Census will arrive
in mailboxes in March, 2010! 
The ten questions will take ten minutes to complete and 
will affect public and private decisions for ten years. 
Answers are entirely confidential. 
Take the time, fill it out, mail it back. 
Increasing Houston's response rate increases the accuracy of our count and reduces the chance for undercounting. A better count improves the possibility of: 

· Increased funding for hundreds of critical programs serving youth, seniors and others in need 

· More funding from the Institutes of Health, the National Endowment of the Arts and a dozen other Federal agencies 

· Better highways and more transit investment 

· Another member of Congress and more representation in Austin 

· A more accurate picture of our population to use when adding two new City Council Districts in 2011 
Letter from Brenda Stardig
Houston City Council Member District A

Dear Neighbors,

As the newly elected District A representative, I extend my utmost gratitude to everyone who believed in my message and dedicated time to the election process. Most of my success has originated from working with the community and hearing the concerns that matter most to you. 

Over the course of my time out in the district, many informed citizens expressed unease about the future of Houston and three main priorities emerged.  Now, as your voice in city hall, I am ready to provide momentum for Capital Improvement Projects to protect the value of homes in your neighborhood; public safety programs to protect you and your loved ones; and stimulating economic development by attracting new business through marketing the district's plentiful amenities.

I extend congratulations to Toni Lawrence for her six years of committed service to the constituents of District A. Her successful leadership has made the district a better place to live and work. 

To contact my office about ways to improve your neighborhood call 832.393.3010.

Sincerely,
Brenda
Please Help Keep Our Drains Clear
Accumulation of pine needles curbside will block our drains sooner or later. This can be very bad for some homes that are susceptible to flooding. Each resident is responsible for needles and leaves in the street in front of their home. Please don’t let your yard man blow them in the gutter. 


�

















Calendar of Events


Springwoods Civic Association General Meeting


Fair Haven Methodist Church


Fellowship Hall


February 9th, 2010 (2nd Tuesday)


7:00 PM refreshments – 7:30 PM Meeting





Spring Branch West Super Neighborhood Meeting


Spring Branch Medical Center


February 11h, 2010 (2nd Thursday)


7:00 PM





Northwest Division Civic PIP/COP Meeting


Long Point Baptist Church 


8009 Long Point 


February 16th, 2009 (3rd Tuesday)


6:30 PM – COP Issues


7:00 PM – PIP Meeting


�Officer Brett Tatum�832-394-0114 (store front)


713-303-5413 (cell)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:brett.tatum@cityofhouston.net" \o "mailto:brett.tatum@cityofhouston.net" �brett.tatum@cityofhouston.net�





Certification / Recertification for patrollers is held each month on the third Thursday at the Long Point Store Front at 6:30 pm, unless otherwise notified.


February 18th, 2010 (3rd Thursday)








Flag Days 2010


Here is our list of days that we display American flags at each of the homes in the neighborhood. 


Feb 15th	President's Day


May 31th	Memorial Day


June 14th	Flag Day


July 4th	Independence Day


Sept 11th	Patriot Day


Nov 11th	Veterans Day


Dec 7th		Pearl Harbor Day











School is back in session!


The kids have returned to the local schools which increases the traffic in the mornings and mid-afternoon. Please be mindful of your speed as you travel through the neighborhood. The police have also increased their patrols and are watching those stop signs!





Neighborhood Directory


Luis and Anell Garcia are still working on updating the Neighborhood Directory with all of our new neighbors, but they need your help. 





Please update your directory information and provide it to them. They can be contacted at the following numbers or you can mail or drop off your information at their home: 





281-658-2685 (Home)


713-973-9538 (Fax)





Luis Garcia


10518 Knoboak Drive


Houston, TX  77043





Neighborhood Email Address


� HYPERLINK "mailto:SpringWoodsCA@aol.com" ��SpringWoodsCA@aol.com�





Please send us an email and we can include you on the new distribution list for the Springwoods Civic Association. You can also send us any information you would like included in our next newsletter. Thank you for your participation!





Thanks for the Help!!





A special “Thank You” for all of the people who put out flags and help us deliver the newsletter!! We could not get it done without your help. Please call Betty Morris at 713-467-6329 if you need any replacement flags.








Officers


President	  Luis Garcia


Vice President	  Walter Hallows


Secretary	  Christopher Robb


Treasurer	  Garth Heitshusen


� HYPERLINK "mailto:SpringWoodsCA@aol.com" ��SpringWoodsCA@aol.com�





Committees





Welcome		Open


Crime Watch	    Bill Alcorn


Deed Restrictions	Open


Beautification		Open


Directory	     Luis Garcia


Flags		     Betty Morris


Hospitality	     Betty Morris


Membership	     Bonnie Conner


Newsletter	     Walter Hallows


Nominating	     Betty Morris


Telephone	     Loraine Guerrero


Association Officers are elected at the February General Meeting every other year. The Board meets on the first Tuesday of each month to discuss neighborhood issues or as needed. The Board feels that it is important to have your input regarding the ways in which the civic association can better serve its members.


Association General Meetings are held every other month. The location, dates and times will be announced.





Happy NEW YEAR!!





�





Association General Meeting  


The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 9th, 2009 at the Fair Haven Methodist Church, near the corner of Long Point and Gessner in the Fellowship Hall. Refreshments will be served at 7:00 PM and the meeting will begin at 7:30 PM. 


Please bring up any new concerns you may have to the meeting. This is the official kickoff for our 2010 membership drive, so come on out and spend some time with your neighbors and help us get the New Year off to a good start! 


Officer Brett Tatum, the new COP Officer for our area, has been invited to speak at our meeting, if his work load permits.
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